
In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful                              Friday 19th January 2024 

Message from the Acting Headteacher  

 

Asalaam Alaikum Parents and Carers,  

 

It has been an exciting start to the term and the children have been busy learning new things and 

talking about their winter break, holiday adventures. EYFS have been busy reading the book, 

‘We’re Going on a Bear Hunt’ as part of their learning for Drawing Club; Year 1 have been working 

hard practising and consolidating their knowledge of phase 5 words and learning about carnivores, 

herbivores and omnivores in science; Year 2 are learning all about money and Year 3 are enjoying 

their new topic on the Roman Empire in humanities. 

 

During this chilly spell, parents are kindly reminded to ensure children come to school in their 

winter coats, hats and scarves; all staff will of course continue to help and encourage children to 

wrap up during break and lunchtimes.  

 

I wish you a blessed weekend. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to speak with me. 

 

With best wishes, 

 

Mrs Saad  

Brookshill, Harrow Weald, HA3 6RR| www.hujjatprimary.org 

office@hujjatprimary.org| 020 8189 9730 

Message from the Faith Leader  
 
Asalaam Alaikum families of Hujjat Primary,  

 

It has been a blessing to see the children return to 

school refreshed, smiling and ready to learn this 

term. The winning team selected ‘The Lady Fatemah 

Project’ for us to work on this half term. To start off 

this project, we learnt that one of the titles of Lady 

Fatemah was ‘Mardhiyya’ meaning ‘The one Allah is 

pleased with’ and then explored why Lady Fatemah 

was given this title and how she showed our value of 

service. We loved hearing about the story of Lady 

Fatemah gifting away food and things she loved to 

those who needed it and linked this to verse 8 and 9 

of Chapter 76 in the Holy Quran. We look forward to 

continuing to learn about Lady Fatemah and the 

value of service this half term as well continue our project.   

 May Allah (SWT) help us all to learn from and apply the teachings and examples of Lady Fatemah 

and be those that Allah (SWT) is pleased with by following in her footsteps Insha’Allah.  

Praying you have a blessed weekend,  

Mrs Jessa 



‘Pupils of the Week’ Achievements 
 

Each week of this half term, we focus on one of our school values.  During PSHE 

lessons and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how 

we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved Prophet 

(PBUH) . The value for this half term is service.  We are very proud of our pupils 

demonstrating this value! 

 Pupils’ of the 
Week 
22nd December 

Pupils’ of the 
Week 
12th January 

Pupils’ of the 
Week 
19th January 

An Noor  Haydar AK Hussain S Alisha 

Al Haqq Mohsen Ali  Yusuf R 

Al Kareem Ali P Ali Al Rana 

Al Hakeem Alhaji Muhammad Eesa Zahra Ra 

Al Khaaliq Ayman Zainab S Ali Ja 

Al Wahhaab Laith Yousuf  Ada  

Ar Raoof Asma Sakina Zahra H 

Ash Shakoor Hamza Sara Jawaad Hassan 

Attendance Awards  
Our target is 96% or more! 

Well done to   

Al Kareem class for 

achieving the best 

attendance across 

school with 99.58% 

w.e. 12th January 

Well done to               

Al Kareem class for 

achieving the best 

attendance across 

school with 99.2%          

w.e. 19th January 



Important Information: 

Parking on-site 
 
A reminder for all parents/carers, for late drop offs and after school clubs there is no 
parking on site. If your child is attending Clubs Complete after school club, only then 
you can park on site. This is due to health and safety reasons.  
 
 
 
Contacting the School Office 
 
For all enquiries, please contact the School Office.  

Below you can find all the School Office details:  

 

Office hours: 8:30am - 5:00pm  

t: 02081899730  

e: office@hujjatprimary.org  

 

All information can also be found on our website at: 

www.hujjatprimary.org  

 

 
 
Prayer at School 
 

Alhamdulillah, praise to Allah, we are so blessed at 

Hujjat Primary School to be able to offer our children 

the space and time to pray at school. As a non-

denominational Muslim faith school, we acknowledge 

and respect that there are some differences in prayer 

of children from different sects of Islam and therefore 

encourage the children to pray in the way that they are 

taught at home. Please support us in providing this 

opportunity for our children to grow spiritually by 

talking to your child about prayer at home.  

 

HPS Clubs Spring Term:  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
  

Mindfulness  
(all YGs) 
  

Figs and Olives 
Gardening with 
Ms Elhafedi 

(Y1, Y2, Y3) 

Qu'ran Club  
(Y1, Y2, Y3) 

Cooking with Ms 
Navazi  
(EYFS) 

Mindfulness  
(all YGs) 

Tennis  
(Y1, Y2, Y3) 
  

PSD Football 
(EYFS, Y1) 

Badminton  
(all YGs) 

PSD Football 
(Y2, Y3) 

PSD Gymnastics 
(Y1, Y2, Y3) 
  

Arts and Crafts with 
Ms Karim  
(Y1, Y2, Y3) 

RoboThink  
Science Club   
(Y1, Y2, Y3) 
  

  RoboThink  
Robotics Club  
(Y1, Y2, Y3) 

  

All clubs start at 3:15pm and finish at 4:15pm.  
 
For Wraparound care (Breakfast and Clubs Complete After school club) 
Please book directly with Clubs Complete:  
 
e: www.clubscomplete.co.uk 
t: 01530412750 



 

 

Please note: Holidays will not be authorised outside of term times.  

Our 2024-2025 Term Dates and Calendar of events 2023-2024 Spring Term can be 

found on our website.  

https://hujjatprimary.org/term-dates  

 

 

Dates for your diaries: 

Events Dates and timings 

English Workshop for Reception, Year 1, 2 
and 3 parents 
(In school) 
 
Parking available from 1:45-2:10pm only.   
If you are collecting your child, you will not 
be able to leave the site until after 3:30, 
due to health and safety reasons.  
                                         

Wednesday 24th January 2.15-3.15pm 

NCMP Vision Check (EYFS) Wednesday 31st January 9.ooam 

Early Support Partnership Coffee Morning 
(Parking on-site, after 8:50am) 

Thursday 1st February 9.00-10:15am 

Book Fair Competition 
(For more information, please see 
attached flyer)  

Competition deadline: Thursday 1st February 
Winner announcement: Friday 2nd February 

EYFS and Year 1 Dental Check Tuesday 6th February 1:00pm 

Early Support Partnership: Supporting 
children to regulate their emotions 
Workshop for Parents  
(Parking on-site, after 8:50am) 

Thursday 8th February 9:00-10:15am 

Year 1 Trip to London Zoo  Friday 9th February  

Hujjat Primary School Spring Book Fair  Monday 5th– Thursday 8th February        
3:15-3:45pm- KS2 playground  

Parent Forum and Coffee with the HT       
(In school) 
 
Parking available from 1:45-2:10pm only.   
If you are collecting your child, you will not 
be able to leave the site until after 3:30, 
due to health and safety reasons.  

Wednesday 14th February 2.15pm 

 Half term break  
 Staff INSET day Monday 26th February 

19th—23rd February 
Children are back to school on: Tuesday 27th 
February 



Ladies of Heaven  
Projects 

Each term, the children will select one Lady of Heaven 
Project for the whole school to participate in.  These projects 

will provide an opportunity for the children to learn about 
and follow in the footsteps of these special personalities.  

 
To help us roll out these projects this year we require a small 

contribution of £2 per child. Please make this payment on 
Arbor. This payment item can be found under clubs.  

Lady Fatemah 

Lady Asiyah Lady Maryam 

Lady Khadijah 



Book Fair 

We are pleased to host a fantastic Book Fair from  

Monday 5th—Thursday 8th February in the KS2 Playground 3.15-3.45pm. 



Book Fair Competition 

Please encourage your child to participate in this Competition!  


